Antrim Board of Selectmen Minutes of the June 10, 1996 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Also present was Business Manager Phil Dwight and Police Chief Brian Brown.

The minutes of the May 29th meeting were approved as written.

The following were approved and/or signed:

- Abatement in the name of Chris Baker Salmon
- Intent to Cut in the name of Wesley Tayler and Barbara Tiedmann
- Land Use Change Tax in the name of Merle and Margaret Aborn.
- New Fire Department personnel (Michael Kettle and William Edes)

A general review of the Town's policy on the use of the Inventory Form took place. It was agreed that the decision about waving penalties reached at the May 13 meeting would stand. No decision was reached as to the continued use of the form in 1997.

The four proposals on surveying the mineral content of the Old Bennington Landfill were reviewed. It was decided a \$5,000 maximum should be Antrim's share. Bennington will be advised and perhaps a new meeting of the three towns can be scheduled.

Brian Brown joined the meeting at 7 P.M. and a general discussion of police activities ensued. Some time was spent on reviewing policy involving the Recreation Center at the Town Gym.

The schedule for 1996-1997 payments to Conval was noted.

Phil reported that the Road condition survey conducted by U.N.H. was well underway and that results should be available by the end of the month.

A question about the authenticity of an Intent to Cut was discussed.

A request for a payment schedule for about - to - be liened land (Map 5 lot 97) was approved.

The "Preliminary Estimate" from the State Dept. of Transportation for replacing the bridge carrying North Bennington Road over the Contoocook River was reviewed. The Selectmen unanimously agreed that such a project was not acceptable.

Peter raised a question about a new deck that he observed. A check of the files indicated a permit had been issued.

page two Antrim Board of Selectmen June 11, 1996

Paula indicated that she had heard concerns about a large dead pine tree at the intersection of Pierce Lake Road and Elm Ave. Phil will speak to Bob Varnum to see how to remove it.

Paula reported she had spoken to the Greenfield Administrative Assistant about their proposed "Trash - in, Trash - out " policy. Paula will check later this year to see if such a program could be used in Antrim.

Paula also reported no progress on how best to use the Waste Oil furnace. She hopes to present more information this fall.

The next meeting was scheduled for June 24.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight